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Skywriter

- jeadempofodel Aeronaulies  grymasters RIC Club Newsletter - December 1996

President’s Message

The end of the year is fast approaching. Thanksgiving
is behind us, and we are nearing the holidays. 1 would
like to start off this month with some well deserved
thank yous to several club members for their efforts
throughout the past year.

Delores Reuter, who maintained our entrance way all
year with cleaning and planting to give a great first
impression of Skymasters. Bill Dezur, who kept us in
coffee and donuts for our meetings, ¢ven though he
often had to leave us during the meeting for his scouting
aclivities. Bill Shaffinaster, for maintaining our video
library for 8 years! This year's Board Of Directors,
who were a great help to me and the club all year. Jack
Fleming, who has served the club for 4 years as
Treasurer, and will be stepping down next year. To all
the event directors for our events this past year. Randy
Maclnnes for the difficult task of arranging meeting
programs, And to everyone else that helped out
throughout the year; your efforts ARE appreciated.
You made this an enjoyable year for me.

For events last month, Graltam Overfon and 1
completed our project at Lahser High School with a
flying demonstration and picture taking flight. Several
students got a chance to try flying the club trainer as
well. The demonstration was very well received by the
students, teachers, and school administration. They are
pursuing grant money for next year to include a
building/flying project for a class. More to come on
this as we see what happens with the grant request.

Harold Reuter mentioned some possibilities of an after
school program in Orion/Oxford area. These are great

This month we have 2 events. First is our annual
Christmas Party on Wednesday, December 11 at 7:30
PM at Larson Middle School. This is our nomnal
meeting date/time/location. Please bring your family
and a plane... We have talked to the North Pole about
our early Christmas, and Santa will be bringing some
gifts for the kids! We will have food, music (courtesy
of Clawson High School and Kevin Phillips), and lots
of planes and fun.

Our second event is our Krazy Snow Fly on December
29. 1 don’t know if we will get as tucky as last year
with the weather, but let’s see how many flyers we can
get out there!! This event was a lot of fun last year, so
make sure your batteries are charged and gel your skis
or floats ready!

As 1996 winds down, we took ahead to 1997, T will be
continuing as President for 1997; Carl Long is
remaining as Vice President; K.C. Satchell joins the
BOD as our Treasurer (welcome and thank you K.C.);
and Paul Shurtliff continues as Secretary. Randy
MacInnes has agreed to continue in search of programs
(ideas and suggestions always welcome). We are
looking for a volunteer to take over as custodian for our
video library. Want to know more about what’s
involved, contact Bill Shaffmaster.

We are looking for input from you for what you would
like to see in 1997. Look for a questionnaire in the
Januvary newsletter. Think about what you would like to
see at meetings, meeting frequency, ideas for the field,
events, etc, This is your club.

for the club and community, but we need a commitment Happy Landings,
from members to support this type of activity. Any Greg Cardillo
interest??

1296 Club Officers

Presldent: Greg Cardillo 2086 Cedar Key Gourt, Lake Orion, 810-391-0803
Vice-Presldent: Carl Long 47278 Jeffery, Ulica, 810-264-0048
Secrelary : Paul Shurtliff 19156 Norih Lake Drive, Troy, 810-669-3489
Treasurer: Jack Fleming 322 Jerrifery, Royal Oak, 810-435-4487
Editor: Gary Walling 3403 'Nichols Drive, Auburn Hills, 810-289-46564
Arlicles must be received by 1he 20th for the nextissue. Articles may. be reproduced from Skywrlter.
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FRoM THE FPMAC
NEWSLETTER *

) DID YOU KNOW?

Lockheed Aircraft Corp, builders of the Vega, the P-38, the
Constellation, the U-2, the SR-71 and the F-117 Stealth fighters,
once, back in the late 1920's. was a division of a large aviation
conglomerate with headquarters in Detroit, known as the Detroit
Aircraft Corp (DAC). The Detroit-Lockheed YP-24, a trend setting
two place fighter was designed and built in Detvoit with test
flights being done at Grosse Ile Airport.

Jack Northrup, then chief engineer for Leckheed, designed the
famous Lockheed Vega aircraft about this time. The Detroit Group
Engineers, with Jerry Vultee as chief engineer, designed an all-
aluminum fuselage for the Vega, built them in Detroit and shipped
them to Califoria for final assembly at the Lockheed factory. Nine
Vega airplanes of this derivitive (DL-1) were built. In addition,
two aluminum fuselages were built for the DL-2 Sirus and DL-2A
Altair, low wing versions of the Vega.

Read about this fascinating chapter of aviation in the
June/July issue of the Great Lakes Pilots News, obtainable at
Wymans Pilot Shop, on Highland Rd. at Oakland-Pontiac Alrport.

I find that the Great Lakes Aviation News 1is an excellent
source of information for lesser known facts about aviation in the
great lakes region. Such as a three part series on the history of
the Stinson Aircraft Co. which was located in Wayne MI, a two part

) series on the Maule Aircraft. Their little factory was located S.E.
of Jackson MI. Once, a long time ago, while flying crosscountry 1n
an Aeronca 7AC and bucking strong headwinds, T stopped for fuel at . .
the Napoleon Airport near Manchester MI and found I was at the
small Maule factory, a family enterprise. Maule airplanes are still
being built - but not in Michigan.

Great Lakes Aviation News also did a three part series on the
Myers Aircraft Co. formerly located at Tecumsee, Mi. Once T had an
opportunity, circa 1948, to buy a Myers MAC-145 for $2400, a two
place airplane with retract gear that had a cruising speed of 162
MPH at altitude, and originally sold new for around $5600, the
price for a nice home back then. Only 20 of the MAC-145 were ever
wuilec dnd most are still flying., Very recently I saw one at
Oakland-Pontiac Airport. It was a replica prototype. Some people
dare planning to put 1t back 1nte production. A tribute to a fine
airplane. .

Myers later built the Meyers 200, a four place speedster
highly prized by Movie Stars. You put the money up front and Al
Mevers and his small group of craftsman would build you an
airplane, with delivery a yeal or so away. Most are still flying
and are traded like rare autos. Prior to WWII Myers also built the
Dart airplane, a (2) place, low wing, radial engine, stubby
airplane designed by Al Mooney.

Great Lakes Aviation News alsco writes feature articles on
pioneering pilots and historical events. A good source of
information for the aviation buff.

Everett Clack
! PMAC member
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) Memories of Hendersons and shades of Hamlin Field

This is a copy of a tree score sheet that was in Hendersons Hobby Shop just before it closed. At

last count the sheet showed Roy 7 and the trees in unlimited supply. All of this started many trees
ago...

I caught the tree disease and started flying into them every time that I went flying. After 20 years
of flying how could I catch this disease ? Anyway, Roy started watching me do this and I guess
that he thought that it looked like fun so - he started doing it ! Now I'm watching him do it and
I’'m glad I got rid of the tree disease. Roy seems to enjoy this so much that he puts little tree
“Kills on his airplane - I’m not sure if it’s 7 any more, but it can’t be any less. The last time that
I saw his plane I think that there was also a car, pick-up truck and a house kill on it ! I’ve heard
that he’s looking for a mobile home kill sticker and that he now also needs a high tension line

tower sticker. I also know of 2 that aren’t on the plane - overhead wires and the ground at Hamlin
field. I’'m not sure if he got the outhouse yet - no, it was probably someone else !

Signed,

Contagious (actually it should be anonymous since there was no name)

Skymasters Christmas Party - December 11th at the Larson Middle School.

A WAS7e
5 % %), Skymasters R/C Club
Y
Join the Skymasters Radio Control Club for an R/C Aircraft event B,
O
Krazy Snow Fly 5
Sunday 29 December 1996 3
at the Scripps Road field (see map). 8 S”@P E
Rain, sun or snow, bring a plane for some cool fun ! o
Event flying starts at 10AM. R/C Airplanes, Cars, Boats, & Equipment 9
! DOOR PRIZES every 1/2 HOUR ! 0
ADMISSION RAAFFLE
$ 3 ar poun a complete B/C modul
uvxpknr 12 ymen rll:ldv to flv !
TABLES
$12 ADvANCE REGLTMATION
$14 ar Doon o a.M. till 3 P.M.

Noise limit - 96Db at ten feet - no exceptions.

" Lots of free parking.

" Refreshments available at events.

= Pifols prizes

* Great chance for the puhlic to see Ihis exciting hobby in action
* Toilet located at field.

Scripps Road lield

Laka Qrioa

The Scripps Road flying field is located within the Bald Mountain
State Park about five miles norlh of the Palace of Aubum Hills,
All cars need either an annual or day Park permif which is
available at Lhe evenl

For more information call Steve Fredericks 810-693-6686

FOR TABLE RESERVATIONS, CALL TOM WEEDOK 313-807-0875 or MIKE CUBA 313-522-7638

INCLUDES ONE ADMISNLINN

LOCATION ﬁsg"
tonaehan K Of € Hal £y,
19801 Farmineion Rd.

Uvorda, Mich,

Between 2 & B (e Rds.

2 des East of 1-2(5 & T Mile Rd. exit
3172 mifes North of |-96 & Famninzton Rd,

Sunday, Jan i2, '97

+ 5+ + BRING YOUR BEST MODEL* * * *

STATIC SCALE CONTEST
Trophies for lirst three places in the
following ratagories:

1. Scale War Planes

2. Scale Civillan Planes
AMA Samwiioncd, Judging Rales
come carly - space limiled,
Previous Winneis nol Eligible.

Judging stars al1 p.m..
One model per confesland.
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{ETRO MINIATURE AIRCRAFT ASSOC.

PRESENTS
S5th ANNUATL

" " Wednesday 26th February 1997
: Table set-up - 6PM, general entry - 7PM
Larson Middle School

SUN. JAN. 19th 1997 Long Lake (18 Mile), east of John R., Troy

‘Skymasters Swap Shop

Join the Skymasters Radio Control Club
for our annual Swap Shop on :

OPENS %:am WAYNE FORD * 300 Admission includes : ToM5a& 175 -
TABLE SETUP 8:am 1 6%{‘gc“%f&GEUE (U)?\zrifpe':-fallla?:e(:irst coma - firs! served) i §| | {18Mde) |
- =RID. * Relreshments available. 2
DOOR PRIZES WE STLAND’ MICH' :;c:f?loe:::lar:ﬂ:t?mroughout the evening. : E m R
REFRESHMENTS TABLES $12.00 " Plase tamember - o smokingnthe I I
ADMISSION $3.00 sk d
MULTI-TABLE DISCOUNTS

WOMEN & CHILDREN UNDER 16
FREE

FOR INFO, CALL l S | ‘

 LARRY DALRYMPLE s |

o IR AN i awcizn A '
) i || : |

For more information call Gary Walling on 810-299-4654

/ O Shymactens Chnisimas Panty
5 | Decenber 1 124
Kf’ 7:30 't 777
o) Lanson Widdle Sechool
§ Good Food!!! ... Good Funl!!
;&0 Sauta and Gifts fon the (hildren

(12 and undor)
o0 Fuge Static Display of Favorite Plancs
) Plan now to bring your favorite and/or newest

and/or most unusual and/or nicest airplane for
display and conversation!
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")Skymasters Swap Shop

Our annual Swap shop will be held on Wednesday 26th February 1997 at the Larson Middle
school. I am trying to organise the event (prizes, flyers, etc) and now I need to call upon our Club
members to help me by volunteering some of their time to help out during the evening. There are
lots of jobs to do, some light work, some heavier so there are jobs for all. Bill Dzure has once
again accepted the daunting task of organising the kitchen so we both need some help. There will
be a sign-up sheet at the Christmas meeting and January meetings for you to volunteer. We will
be trying to allocate people for specific times and specific jobs during the evening so that
everyone will be able to stretch their legs and, perhaps, even open their wallets to buy something,

Please think about helping and reducing the load for everyone.

Thanks, Gary Walling

Folks - please make a note in your diary for Saturday 21st December 1996. Steve Fredericks
workshop will be open from 10AM for coffee, donuts and some model aeroplane talk. This will
be the time to compare notes on snow skis, thermal underware and eyeware for the ‘Krazy Snow
Fly’ on Sunday 29th December. Steve is located at 65 Lake George Road, Oakland (North of
>St0ney Creek Road, East of Adams). Please call Steve on 810-693-6686 for more information.

Wanted: Balsa USA “Enforcer.” Darrell Watts is looking for an Enforcer for some testing,
before building a model of his own design off of this general plan-form. How it looks is not
important, even if it is a little heavy that’s no problem. Should be reasonably straight for flight
test evaluation. If you have one for sale, call Darrell at 810-373-8777.

"PERSONALLY, | DONT-BELIEVE ALL THOSE STORIES YOU HEAR ABOUT FANATICISM IN THIS HOBBY"

Bring along your winter project to the 11the December meetin

to see them.

g - Santa will love
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Scripps Road

field

)

Joslyn
Rd

Lake
Crion
Scripps
1Mi Mit ’/ Rd
Mile 1Mile Traffic
| light
Scripps Rd
Field
The
M-24
{Lapeer
[-75 Rd)

Winter meetings

Long Lake (18 Mile)

S~

John R

Larson
Middle
School

Dequindre

G Walling

3403 Nichols Drive
Auburn Hills

MI 48326

Skymasters information

Skymasters (AMA club # 970) field is located within the Bald Mountain State park (see
the map). State park stickers are required and can be obtained from the Park Station
located on Greenshield road which is couple of miles south of Scripps road on M-24.
Flying is permitted from 10AM to 8PM. The noise limit for 1996 is 96Db at 10'. This
noise rule is strictly enforced.

Students are encouraged at any time and co-ordination with a flight instructor may be
advisable during week days. During the summer months Wednesday evenings is
student night and there are usually instructors around all afternoon. Student night is
also "pot-luck’ buffet night so that you can fiy-n-feed (though not usually at the same
time). Chief Flight Instructor : Pete Foss 810-852-8756, Assistant Chief Flight
Instructor : Graham Overton 810-628-1651.

From June to August Club meetings are held at the field on the first Saturday of the
month at 12 noon - a great chance to fly and gossip too | Winter meetings are held at
Larson Middle School (on Long Lake just east of John R - see map) on the second
and fourth Wednesday of the month and they start at 7:30PM. Show and tell, coffee
and donuts, and model-speak are the order of the evening. Come along - they are fun.

The Skywriter newsletter is sent to all members, local hobby shops and other local R/C
clubs. Any and all contributions are welcomed, please pass any articles to the Editor.
If you know of anyone who may be interested in our hobby (friend, relative, neighbour,
colleague or acquaintance) - why not give them a copy of this newsletter or a copy of
an AMA magazine.

Skymasters

Radio Control Club of Michigan

&8 th

JANUVARY MEETINGS @ o



